ELMSWOOD SURGERY
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING


Friday May 21st  2021 at 2pm
Present: Shelagh Clarke, Dave Groom, Derek Huett, Annette Lewis, Irfan Malik, Amanda Roberts, Emma Rowe, Pauline Sault, Tony Stock, Sue Tribe 
Apologies: Terrence Green,  Suzanna van Schaick, Val Sullivan

Claire Toal and Marcella Tarantini from our primary care network told us about the social prescribing service which is open to any of the patients at our practice.  It was started in January last year, so has been on hold effectively for most of the time.  But now it is picking up again.  The team support a person’s well being with support on all sorts of things tailored to the person’s needs.  This may be weight loss, housing, social care needs etc.  Referral to social prescribing would be through our surgery.  The lead time is around 25 days.  The team is building up a database and have not quite settled on how it will be kept up to date.  Here are some links to videos which explain the concept of social prescribing and how it works. 
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1nWesH0bB6mB84Urzz-71H5j6HdmFJad3
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EFnVchVs54Y
 
https://

 HYPERLINK "https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HA_yF9u0VsU&feature=youtu.be" www.youtube.com/watch?v=HA_yF9u0VsU&feature=youtu.be
The surgery is going to have a new phone system.  It will have a queuing system (so the caller is told what number in the queue they are), record all calls (for training and complaints handling).  The recording facility can be turned off if discussions are sensitive and will be kept securely for 3 months.  It will give the office a visual display of how many callers are in the queue.  The changes are due to come into place during June.  We challenged Emma to consider those who were deaf or otherwise disadvantaged by the full telephone triage.

The Elmswood Surgery patient group  a deputy chair to support our chair, Sue Tribe.  Great thanks to Derek Huett for stepping into this role.

A bit about Derek: 
Born in Edinburgh, Edinburgh College of Art, Women's cloth designer working in Galashiels.

Joined Mars in sales, moved to HR and to Nottingham 32 years ago.

Married to Christine and we have a daughter, a son, and twin grandsons. [pic] 
Further to the comment about how difficult it is to find out how the NHS works, the Keep Our NHS Public website address is: https://keepournhspublic.com. Information about Integrated Care Systems (ICS) can be found under Campaigns. I cannot find the teach in on the White Paper and ICSs on the website but a recording may go on later. Under News is the Lowdown, a newsletter produced by Health Campaigns Together. There is some excellent research and journalism in that.  
Vaccine latest 
Bookings for Covid-19 vaccine appointments are now open to anyone over 34 across Nottingham and Nottinghamshire. They can use the local booking system or call 0115 883 4640.  If you need appointments for anybody designated Clinically Extremely Vulnerable  (through a letter) they can book their vaccination by contacting in the first instance nnccg.nottsincidents@nhs.net  or use the local booking link: https://www.swiftqueue.co.uk/nottinghamc19v-clinv.php or call 0115 883 4640 between 9am – 5pm.  
Complaints linked to the vaccine

 Should you wish to complain, you should email the CCG ( Clinical Commissioning group) as they are the ones who you need to direct your frustrations/concerns to rather than the surgery.  The email address is nnccg.nottsincidents@nhs.net
Free travel to vaccination centres

To help people get to their Covid-19 vaccine appointments as safely and easily as possible, Nottingham City Transport is providing free travel to concessionary card holders before 9.30am. They have worked with bus and tram operators to extend the existing free travel - which already applies from 9.30am until 11pm - to help people make early appointments.

This applies to both Nottingham and Nottinghamshire concessionary card holders making an essential journey to receive their vaccine. Just present your appointment letter with your card when boarding.  They have also added the King’s Meadow vaccination site to the Medilink route to give people more ways to get to their jabs.

Remember - we all still need to stay home, stay safe, and avoid unnecessary journeys wherever possible – but travelling for your vaccination is essential travel, and don’t forget you must wear a face covering when on public transport.

Visit their website for more information on bus services and a message from Portfolio Holder for Transport, Councillor Adele Williams.

Important information regarding your personal data
As a member of the Elmswood Surgery Patient Group we keep a record of your name and contact details.  This information is held on a password protected database on  Mailchimp, accessed only by the secretary of Elmswood Surgery Patient Group (currently Amanda Roberts).  Your data is not shared with any other organisations/ institutions.  The Elmswood Surgery Patient Group will use your email address to communicate with you generally twice monthly (to notify you of the forthcoming meeting arrangements and subsequently what happened in that meeting). With those mailings will be details of other health and social news we hope might be of interest.  We may very occasionally contact you at other times when we are seeking your assistance.  If you wish to unsubscribe from these emails, and therefore cancel your membership with us, then you can do so at any time:  click “unsubscribe” at the bottom of this email.
  You are welcome to contact us if you have any questions about this.
Our next meetings (likely to be virtual for the foreseeable): 
· Wednesday June 9th 2021 at 6.30pm
Topic: PPG meeting 
Time: Jun 9, 2021 06:30 PM London 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82027079321?pwd=TEN3ZWdMWHp6Q3hWMUcwaDJBd0t1Zz09

Meeting ID: 820 2707 9321 
Passcode: 327857 

· Friday July 16th 2021 at 2pm
· No Meeting in August
· Wednesday September 8th 2021 at 6.30pm
· Friday October 8th 2021 at 2pm
· Wednesday November 10th 2021 at 6.30pm AGM
· Friday December 3rd  2021 at 2pm
Our surgery’s news
The surgery looking to gain some reviews. Please click on this link: 

https://www.nhs.uk/services/gp-surgery/elmswood-surgery/C84011/leave-a-review
Elmswood Surgery is now embracing social media.  Twitter account:  @ElmswoodSurgery and a facebook account: https://www.facebook.com/ElmswoodSurgery/
Coronavirus

Routine appointments and check-ups are being minimised.  You are asked to ring rather than visit the surgery and the doctor will ring you back.  If a visit to the surgery is necessary, this will be arranged following your call.  Please bring your own face mask or scarf. 
Routine nurse and health care appointments
Our nurses and Heath care assistants are seeing patients for blood tests and most routine procedures including injections, dressings, stitch removal, contraceptive injections and smears. We are encouraging patients to attend for their smear tests, particularly if they are not on a routine recall schedule. We are still unable to offer ear syringing.

It is important at this time that children are brought for their routine baby and child vaccinations. This is actively encouraged. Please do make and keep your appointments

Please complete this survey: Psychological impact of COVID- 19- pandemic and experience: An international survey. As part of our research activity, patients at our surgery who are over the age of 16 are being asked to complete a survey about the way covid and  the restrictions necessary to prevent its spread are impacting on our day to day lifestyle  Find out more here: Online Survey Software | Qualtrics Survey Solutions
In the news
Describe Your Skin Survey
The Centre of Evidence Based Dermatology has started a project to update the language of dermatology to represent ALL skin types.  All you need to do is describe your skin in our survey.  More detail is provided in the introduction - please complete and share:
https://forms.office.com/r/VGaDiN8ibz
The survey is going to be live until mid July and everybody’s skin description is welcome
Unlocking the digital front door: keys to inclusive healthcare

This is a patient information sheet [PDF] produced by National Voices with its members. The aim of the sheet is to help patients understand what they can expect when using health services at the moment. It should also help to manage patient expectations as we move from dealing with the pandemic to dealing with the backlog. The rest of the outputs from the project, Unlocking the Digital Front Door: keys to inclusive healthcare are live here.
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